
 



 

Chair’s piece 

Track Season 

It has been another excellent year for the Club, with some 
fine individual and team performances. Brian has 
summarised these achievements in the following pages. 

The club relies on a large number of volunteers who turn 
out in all weathers to help the club. I’d like to thank all the 
coaches, officials and team managers for the work they 
have done. The club cannot operate at the level it does 
without the support of a large number of volunteers. Most 
leagues now award points for officials, and I’m pleased to 
report that, throughout the summer, we have always 
scored maximum points in this area. 

Rick Townsend 

Rick Townsend, who has been our Community Sports 
Coach since 2005, is retiring at the end of August. He 
joined us just as the new clubhouse was opened, having 
previously been Head of PE at Leon Secondary School. 
For the past twelve years he has worked with teachers in a 
great many schools in Milton Keynes, helping them teach 
athletics, and encouraging talented children to join the 
club. He has coached our under 11s group in the 
fundamentals of athletics, and has run regular sessions for 
disability athletes. He has been the driving force in schools 
athletics during this time, organising the primary schools 
athletics, cross country and sportshall championships and 
the district and county secondary schools championships. 
He organises the Startrack holiday sessions, where 
children can do athletics each day for a week. When he is 
not coaching or organising he acts as a timekeeper, 
regularly turning out for the club at meetings up and down 
the country. 

In the short term he will be taking some well-earned 
holidays, and in the longer term he intends to move to 
Sheffield to be nearer his grandchildren. You may still see 
him helping out when he is in Milton Keynes. 

He will be sorely missed. 

Milton Keynes Distance Project 

Many of you will be aware that around 40 of our middle 
distance athletes have decided to leave the club and form 
a new club, the Milton Keynes Distance Project, under the 
guidance of Jim and Kyle Bennett. In my view, this is a 
mistake for the athletes involved since it denies them the 
opportunity to be involved with our very successful track 
teams. They have applied to join the Chiltern League this 
winter, and will start in Division 2, so we will still see many 
of our old friends. 

Grounds Maintenance 

Many people will be unaware that, since 1992, the Club 
has been responsible for the management (outside 
schools hours) and grounds maintenance of the track and 
clubhouse. This year, Kelvin Smith and Paul Toombs have 
again done a fantastic job, making sure that the grass is 
cut, the lines marked and weeds removed. They could 
always do with additional help, so that if you have time to 
spend a morning a week at the stadium helping out, please 
let me know. Jack Kee and Peter Hall have spent a great 
deal of time making sure that all of our equipment is in 
good repair, replacing items when necessary. David Millett 
looks after stadium/clubhouse bookings, generating 
income for the club. This work, largely unseen, is vital to 
the continued success of the club. 

 

 

Milton Keynes Festival of Running 

The Club made around £15000 from this year’s Milton 
Keynes Festival of Running in March. The date for next 
year’s event has been fixed at Sunday 11 March 2018. We 
will need more than 100 helpers on the day to ensure its 
continued success. Please book the date in your diary. 
After the successful recruitment of volunteers for this 
year’s event, having coordinators in each of the main 
coaching groups, we will be repeating this process for next 
year’s event. 

Cross Country 

As the track season winds down, so the cross country 
season begins. Last winter Marshall Milton Keynes won all 
of the overall categories (Male, Female and Seniors, 
Juniors) and the Overall Trophy. In the fourteen age 
categories, the club was victorious in six, including the 
Senior Men and Senior Women.  

To be successful in this league we need to get large 
numbers of runners out for each race in every match. The 
first league meeting of the season is Horspath, Oxford on 
14 October. Please try to be there. The second match on 
11 November will be at the Teardrop Lakes, Milton Keynes 
(organised by Leighton Buzzard) and the final match will 
be a home match in Campbell Park on 10 February. All 
races will be chip-timed and participation in these races 
remains free to members of Marshall Milton Keynes AC. 

These are great social events as well as keenly fought 
sporting contests. I hope that our many athletes, parents 
and friends will support all the members of the Club, 
cheering them on and encouraging them to do well. 

Social Media 

For some years now the predominant means of 
communicating with each other has been via social media. 
Used well it can be a fantastic medium for supporting our 
friends, finding out what is going on, and getting feedback 
on our own activities. However, you do increasingly read 
stories in the press about the unacceptable and 
inappropriate use of social media, which can have 
devastating consequences. UK Athletics have published 
helpful guidelines, which our welfare officers have adapted 
for our club. It is published on page 21 of this newsletter. 

Awards Evening 

The Club Awards Evening is on Saturday 7 October, at the 
Oak Tree Centre at Shenley Church End. To reduce the 
cost of the evening we will be ordering a buffet but asking 
people to provide their own drinks. The price of the tickets 
will only reflect our need to cover the cost of the hall hire, 
disco and food. Jackson Ryan has been contacting last 
year’s trophy winners. If you still have one of the trophies 
could you please return it to him as soon as possible. 

Annual General Meeting 

This year’s AGM will be held at the clubhouse on Tuesday 
14 November. If you are thinking of standing for one of the 
positions, please talk to Club Secretary, David Millett, or 
me.  

Mick Bromilow (mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk)  

Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 

www.mkac.org.uk  
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